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Please quote in reply

May 24, 2000

Mr John Carter

Secretary of Workplace Relations

Senate Business

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

By Facsimile:  02 6277 5706

Dear Mr Carter

Re:
Senate Inquiry into the Workplace Relations Amendment Bill 2000 –ASU submission and right to be heard

The Australian Services Union constitutes approximately 150,000 members who are employed in a variety of industries including local government, utilities, transport, and social and community services. Please find attached a brief submission on some of our concerns regarding the aforementioned Bill.

This submission looks to raise concerns about the Bill by describing the manner in which negotiations occur in an area where we have significant coverage the Victorian Local Government industry. This snapshot will enable the Senate Committee to contemplate the potential effects that may not have been envisaged by them. Further if required we would be happy to present written exhibits to support some of our assertions.

In order to provide the ASU with sufficient time to submit its views we request approximately an hour to present oral evidence that shall highlight the absurdity and unfairness of the proposed laws. With this in mind Assistant National Secretary, Mr Brendan O’Connor will be available to explain our overall concerns with the Bill and the practical realities confronting employers, employees and their unions when bargaining. He shall focus, by way of example, upon the local government industry.

Please inform us as soon as practicable as to time and whereabouts of the hearing.

Yours faithfully

Paul Slape 

NATIONAL SECRETARY

cc
Brendan O’Connor
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